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I. introduction

The Solo/Lone timber sales are located within the Peavine subwatershed that is tributary to the Oak Grove Fork of the Clackamas River on the Mt. Hood National Forest. The environmental effects of this timber sale are disclosed in the Solo environmental assessment (EA) September 1998. The Solo EA includes two projects:  the Solo and Lone Timber Sales. Roberta Moltzen, Mt. Hood National Forest Supervisor signed the Decision Notice and Finding of No Significant Impact on September 21, 1998. Neither of these two sales have been sold. 

The Record of Decision for the Final Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement For Amendment to the Survey and Manage, Protection Buffer, and other Mitigation Measures Standards and Guidelines (RODS&M) was signed on January 12, 2001 and became effective 30 days later.   

ON August 8, 2001, the District Ranger approved a Supplemental Information Report (SIR) for the Solo/Lone project(s). This August 8th SIR documented Survey and Manage requirements including management of known sites. 

Under management of known sites, the only known species requiring special consideration was Hemphillia malonei. Since the approval of the August 8th SIR, the standards and guidelines have changed for the malonei mollusk and this species does not now require protection.  

II. new information

On January 30, 2002, the District Ranger for the Clackamas River Ranger District received a letter from a group known as “BARK”. This letter indicates that a Category “A” species of lichen (Pseudocyphellaria rainierensis) was found in Unit #14 of the Solo Timber Sale. Though “BARK,” indicated that this lichen existed, there was no indication as to the specific location in Unit #14. On February 26, 2002, a certified letter and a copy of an aerial photo was sent by the District Ranger to a “BARK” representative requesting that they indicate on the photo the exact location of this lichen. As of the date of this revised SIR, the Forest Service has received no written response. Though a response has not been received, a “BARK” representative visiting the office did indicate the probable location of this lichen. 

During the week of May 24th 2002, Jim Rice (Clackamas River representative) and Marty Stein (Forest Botanist) visited Unit #14 of the Solo project for the purpose of locating this species of lichen. During this visit, a site containing Pseudocyphellaria rainierensis was located. 

Management Recommendations for P. rainierensis (Version 2) lists considerations when determining mitigations. These mitigations should maintain the current level of shading, and understory component of the Pacific yew that the lichen is using as a substrate, and maintain the microclimate and prevent fire.

III.   management considerations

A buffer was established around the site tree to maintain the microclimate. This buffer extends from the site tree south to the boundary, a distance of approximately 150 feet. The buffer should also extend to the east and west approximately 140 feet from the site tree and 100 feet to the north. No activities should take place within this buffer including tree harvest, site preparation, of entry by heavy equipment. To assure that the mitigations are effective, the site should be monitored for a minimum of two years following implementation. All trees that are within this buffer have been painted as leave trees with orange paint. 

Approved by:


Jeff Walter






Date

District Ranger

